

JOINT STANDING COMMITTEE ON THE NATIONAL DISABILITY INSURANCE SCHEME

Opportunity to provide a statement to the committee at a hearing

21 October 2022

The Parliamentary Joint Committee on the National Disability Insurance Scheme (NDIS) intends to hold public hearings in late 2022 and February/March 2023 in relation to the inquiry into the <u>Capability and Culture of the NDIA</u>.

The committee is particularly interested in hearing from individuals with lived experience of disability, their family members, and their support networks. The committee is committed to conducting hearings in a COVID-safe manner and in a way that is accessible.

If you would like to provide a short, spoken statement (approximately 5–10 minutes) before the committee at a hearing, please register your interest below via email or phone with:

- Your name
- Your state/city
- A telephone number and email address so that we can contact you
- Whether you would prefer to appear in person or via teleconference/videoconference
- Any accessibility requirements.

Email: NDIS.joint@aph.gov.au Phone: 02 6277 3083 Post: PO BOX 6100, Parliament House, Canberra

Please feel free to share this information with your networks.

Opportunities for individuals to provide short statements in November 2022:

- Thursday 3 November (Newcastle)
- Friday 4 November (Sydney)
- Monday 14 November (Perth)
- Thursday 17 November (Geelong)
- Friday 18 November (Melbourne)
- Friday 25 November (Canberra)

Opportunities at future hearings

The committee intends to hold further hearings in February and March 2023 in other parts of Australia. Details of future hearings and further information will be provided later this year.